
November 16, 2020 
 
CASE NOTICE 
 
On Sunday, we learned that an adult member of the St. Francis High School community has 
tested positive for COVID-19. If there are any close contacts as a result of this exposure, those 
individuals will be notified by phone or email. The impact to our school community is expected 
to be minimal. If you/your student is not a close contact, you will not hear from anyone.  
 
We are moving forward under the guidance of the Health Department and taking any measures 
necessary to protect the well-being of our students and staff. As always, please monitor for 
symptoms related to COVID-19 including fever, cough, difficulty breathing, headache, or new 
fatigue.  
 
The Grand Traverse County Health Department is seeing an increase in cases and asks for your 
patience and understanding while awaiting contact tracing notifications. Anyone who tests 
positive for COVID-19 should self-isolate and notify close contacts of their need to quarantine 
for 14 days from the date of their last contact with the infected person. 
 
For those families seeking guidance about family gatherings or holiday travel, the Health 
Department has provided the attached reference documents. 


